
Suspicious Activity Seen from Walking Trails (Homeless Person), August 11, 2023 (Approx 7:25am):  

Reported by our neighbors on August 11, 2023, at approximately 7:25am while walking on our walking 

trails, a homeless person was seen bouncing around and swinging a machete (big knife) and talking to 

the white brick wall that encloses the business trash container of the medical building at 10669 

Huffmeister Rd, between the Starbucks and the Grease Monkey.  He was reported appearing to be living 

inside the trash container’s white brick enclosure and appeared to be swung out on some sort of drugs. 

This is strange behavior on many levels and this individual has no business being there.  This is definitely 

a safety concern for anyone walking on the walking trails.  A resident took some pictures, taken within a 

safe distance from the individual and let the ladies walking on the trails know they should leave for now 

as it is not safe as there is no way of knowing the state of mind of this individual.  Pictures were 

forwarded to the HOA Board, and the board contact the non-emergency Sheriff’s office to have a 

Deputy come out and investigate.  All within 20 minutes of first seeing the individual. 

If you are unsure of what to do when seeing something like this, this appears very suspicious and can be 

considered dangerous, therefore, it is advised and recommended to immediately report this to the non-

emergency Sheriff's number so that the police can come out and investigate and that there is a report 

on record of the activity and what was done by the Sheriff’s Department (713-221-6000, option #1).  

If anyone has any information on this report or any questions regarding this, please email the HOA 

Board at WOSHOABoard@gmail.com and we will response within 48 hours. 

 



 

 

 



 


